Cheroenhaka (Nottoway) Indian Tribal/ Heritage Foundation Board Meeting (DRAFT)

September 26th, 2009

        *MEETING OPENED WITH IROQUOIS PRAYER BY CHAIRMAN BROWN*
Present:  Walt Brown, Chairman, Cynthia Brown, Secretary, Teressa Baxter, Treasurer, Deborah Motahari, Member, Beverly El, Member, Teresa Preston, Member at Large, Ethel Johnson, Tribal Member, Al and Charlene Suter, Tribal Members

Guest:  Bert Wendell, President, ASV, and Della Bass

The Board of Directors met for its regular meeting at the home of Member at Large, Teresa Preston in Ivor, VA.   Chief Brown called the meeting to order after a delicious pot luck meal and fellowship to celebrate the birthday of the mother of Teresa Preston (Lucille Gray).

Della Batts, a grant writer from Littleton NC addressed the group and shared her interest in assisting the group with writing, and planning grants, and capital outlay grants. Her expertise is in Arts Grants and Heritage Awards. Della Batts indicates that Nora Lynch received this Award. Also she explains that these Grants that were written by her are not astronomical amounts. Della also states we need to look at Infrastructure Grants. 
She sees several avenues for fundraising to fund the land purchase including the Community Block Grant, Rural Business Opportunity Grants, and the availability of 17.5 Million in Recovery Act Funds and Community Facility Grants from the VA Tobacco Association.  Chairman Brown related our need for Economic Development Grants for Education and for the development of the Tribal Museum and the interactive native American village (Cattasorack) Town. Chairman Brown states that we are under Hampton Roads Grants.  

He indicates that HUD offers Economical Grants and Social ANA Economical Grants. If we can’t get these then we need to go into another direction. 

Chairman Brown asked that at the next meeting on October 17, 2009 we have copies of the last meeting minutes and calendars for Tribal Council and Heritage Foundation Board members.  We need a meeting place for this meeting possibly the Comfort Inn. The Tribal Council is in need of 2 to 3 new Council members.

November Powwow in Virginia Beach                                                                                                         Chairman Brown passed out copies of the contract and media resources for the Virginia Beach Powwow for review.  He states he would like to accomplish a profit of $2000 and additional monies from the Gate and Vendors.       
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The following hotels have been designated as hotels for the Powwow:                                                            Cavalier at $99 per night                                                                                                                                                   Ocean Front at $59 per night                                                                                                                                     Wyndham at $79                                                                                                                                                           Colette Amici is still negotiating for rooms for the drums.

The Press Release was read and discussed.  Bert Wendell made some clarification additions. After approval of Press release it will be sent to Vendors and Deborah Motahari will send to Dancers.
The draft Powwow flyer was shared and corrections were noted. Robert of First Landing Foundation composed our flyer. Teressa Baxter moved and Deborah Motahari seconded a motion to accept the press release as discussed with noted additions.  The motion passed. Chairman Brown states that Colette Amici will attend the Chickahominy Powwow and will be bringing the flyer with her to pass out. Glenn Scott needs to be contacted about attending the Powwow on November 20th and 21st 2009 to set up the Sound System. Deborah Motahari will contact him.                                                                                  Projected  Powwow Expenses
MC

Keith Colston

$600

One Room one night

HMD

Keith Anderson

$225

HFD

Donna Richardson
$225

One Room, 2 nights

School Day Dancers  Cranford

$150

AD

Thomas Lewis

$125

1stDrum
Na Ma Wo Chi

$1,000

5 double rooms

2nd Drum
Stoney Creek

$800

3rd Drum
Yaugh Ta Nund

$800

4th Drum
Red Earth

$700

Demo

David Perry

$325

One Room 2 nights

Aztec  Dancer
Luis Salinas

$500

One Room 2 nights

Sound System
Glen Scott

$150

Drum Competition


$1,500

Dancer Raffle



$1,000





______________

Total




$8,175   (BUDGET NEEDS TO BE $8500 AND NO MORE)   Pg.2
All members that are participating in the Powwow needs to help with Setup.
Marketing cost will be paid by the First Landing Foundation. Chairman indicates that these figures are not to be discussed outside this meeting not even to other Tribal Members. 
We will have a budget of $8,000 for cost associated with producing the Powwow.  Teresa Preston moved and Cynthia Brown seconded a motion to approve the Expense Budget of $8,000 for the First Landing Powwow.  Motion passed. Chairman Brown states that Lodging will be provided to Staff Participants. We are in need of 18 rooms. 
Chair/Chief Brown needs to call Andy Fox (WAVY TV) about Advertisement for Saturday morning the day of the Powwow. 

Revenues

Gate Tickets

Adults $6

Children $4

A percent of the gate should be a part of the contract.  Twenty five percent was proposed with discussion about the adequacy of the percentage amount.  There was agreement to propose 25% but less may be necessary to be acceptable to First Landing Foundation who will assume much of the cost of the Powwow.

Chairman Brown has spoken with Collette Amici about the flyers.  The flyers have been redone and will be printed for distribution at the Chickahominy Powwow.  A copy of the flyer will be stapled to a copy of the vendor contracts and given to potential vendors.

Chairman Brown states that spread sheets from July 2009 Powwow are still needed. He also places emphasis on e-mailing all  Tribal Members regarding meetings so we can plan accordingly.  During the Heritage Day Festival Chairman Brown states he paid someone to pass out flyers for our upcoming Powwow.

Franklin Fall Festival and Victoria Parade

October 3rd will be the date of the Franklin Fall Festival.  The Foundation has 2 booths reserved to sell T-Shirts, Caps and Tribal Journal and pass out flyers for upcoming Powwow.  Tribal members in attendance should wear regalia.  

The Parade in Victoria will also occur on the 3rd.  We need members in regalia to walk in the parade and pass out flyers for the Blackstone Powwow.  Beverly El, her sister Gloria El,and Ethel Johnson have volunteered.
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SEPTEMBER CALENDAR UPDATE:                                                                                                                               September 20th Randy Amici Memorial 4p





                      September 23rd Board of Directors Meeting





                      September 25th Fort Monroe Presentation





                              September 26th Heritage Foundation Meeting





                             September 27th  Chickahominy Powwow 

Finances 

                                                                                                                                             Foundation account balance
$9,043.13 






                    Last 3 Deposits     September 21 2009                                                                                                                                    Total Cash        $589.00





                                                                           Total Checks+ $6080.00     









     
         $  6669.00
Chairman Brown questioned the reason for the delay on the deposit. He indicates that we stipulated that all deposits including the Tribal Checking account be deposited within the 72 hour time frame.  The Heritage Foundation Treasure stated there was a family matter that needed attending to. Chairman Brown states that if these deposits can’t be made timely that he needs to be contacted and he will make the deposits himself.
Bills received:  Mackans
$110.37
Printing cost

The $30 balance on Mark Washington’s application fee was paid by Al Suter,  

Other receipts include:

Ft. Monroe presentation
$600

Nexcom presentation

$400

Turn 3 Waskehee Ad

$50

Sales proceeds form Ft Monroe and 1st Landing
$114 (Monroe) and $44 (1st Landing)

Fall Festival Proceeds are not allocated.

Total amount of revenue generated and turned in to the Foundation by Chief Brown since August $9,400 for presentations and sales. A receipt form is filled by Heritage Foundation Treasurer and signed stating that she received this amount of currency to be deposited into the Bank within the 72 hour period. Deborah Motahari keeps this record.  
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A discrepancy exists between the fiscal year designated in the By-Laws and the fiscal year being used on Federal reports.  Teressa Baxter moved and Teresa Preston seconded a motion to change the fiscal year from October–September to January-December in the By-Laws.  Motion passed.

Cynthia Brown placed a motion on the floor to give Chief Brown aka Chairman Brown a percentage (25%) of the proceeds he generated from presentations on behalf of the Foundation.                       

There was discussion on the percentage amount.  Following discussion, she amended her motion to 20% of presentation proceeds in recognition of the time, financial, and personal sacrifice he gives to do these presentations.  Beverly El seconded the motion.  The motion passed. This is to be retro-active as of May 2009 and to begin from the past nine years.  Chairman Brown thanked the Council and Foundation for their consideration and appreciation of his contribution to the Foundation and to the tribe.

The meeting adjourned with prayer following a sincere thank you to At Large Heritage Foundation  Member Teresa Preston for hosting the meeting at her home.

The next meeting of the Council and Foundation will be announced later.

Submitted by 

Cynthia Brown, Secretary 

